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The water leak was found yesterday. A plumbing rupture 

occurred within a home which flooded the basement with several 

feet of water.   Water was observed coming out of the door sill 
and at that time was turned off at the curb stop. Thousands of 

gallons of water will need to be pumped out of the home. 
  

I mention this to underscore AGAIN our strong recommendation 
that you utilize a water shutoff valve within your home when you 

leave the property unattended.  Such an on/off valve will protect 
against catastrophic damage from a plumbing rupture. 

 
Regarding the Boil Water Advisory (BWA), I had two conference 

calls with RIDOH this past Wednesday and this is were we stand:  

1. Northeast Water is still finalizing their report to RIDOH; 

their preliminary report outlined vegetation clearing, 
aggressive rehabilitation and resealing our wells. RIDOH 

is amenable to allow us to proceed but requires a final 
report before formally announcing any corrective actions. 

2. We are still awaiting the full scope of the well 
rehabilitation so we can engage contractors to perform 

the task. This requires the final report and RIDOH sign off 
and should happen by early next week. 

3. We cannot come off the BWA until 3 consecutive well and 
distribution samples are negative. 

4. By law, we need to test our wells and distribution system 
monthly and samples were taken yesterday. 

5. We expect these samples will return positive which will 

trigger a second Level 2 Assessment.  I have been assured 
by RIDOH that this likely event will not trigger a 

mandatory 4-log disinfection requirement at least until 
the wells are rehabilitated as mentioned above.   



6. Despite our aggressive well rehabilitation, should water 

samples continue to be positive, or if RIDOH mandates 
installation of a RIDOH-approved 4-log disinfection 

system, we will likely remain on a BWA until the approved 
system is fully functional and on-line. This may take 

several months or longer.  RIDOH stressed that, as the 

water system operator, we need to continually remind end 
users of the BWA, but ultimately the decision to boil water 

is an individual one and some end users may elect not to 
boil water. 

7. While we are on a BWA, RIDOH will NOT allow us to 
temporarily disinfect our water, using either UV or 

chlorine even if we are in the process of installing a 
RIDOH compliant 4-log system. 

8. We are looking into a temporary RIDOH "approved" to 

bridge us should it be necessary. 

We will remain on BWA for some time until water samples return 
negative. The planned well rehabilitation will require switching 

between the two wells and we will alert the community when 
that will occur.  During this transition, we will likely need to be 

on Well #2 which has increased iron levels. There will also be 
significant shock chlorination involved and we will again keep the 

community informed so laundry schedules can be properly 
modified. 

 
I will keep the community updated on a weekly basis. 

 
Vincent Reppucci 

PW Chairperson  
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